
 

 

From the Principal 
As we start off Term 4, we prepare for a busy finale to 2022! It 

appears each week we have something happening in our 

school, from excursions, to visitors, end of year assessments 

and reporting.  

 

Just a reminder, the P&C Mega Raffle is still up and running, 

with all families having a book of tickets to sell. If families need another book or 

anyone in the community would like a book, please pop in to school. This will be 

drawn on December 8. Thank you for supporting our P&C. 

 

The date for our Presentation Day is set for Thursday December 8. Information 

will follow closer to the date. We are all very excited to share Presentation Day 

with our families, friends and community. 

 

 We all also have a whole school Mystery excursion planned for all students on 

Thursday December 15! I wonder what it will be? 

 

As our students have showcased amazing growth in their weekly lessons, we 

have decided to extend our Swimming program for this term, preparing our 

students for our hot Australian summer holidays.  

 

There has also been a change of date for students for the end of Term 4. Students 

will now finish on Friday December 16, with staff having two Staff Development 

days on Monday 19 and Tuesday 20. 
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School Chaplaincy Program 
This term, we welcome Amanda to our team as part of the School Chaplaincy 

Program. The National School Chaplaincy Program is a Commonwealth-funded 

initiative to support the emotional wellbeing of students and the broader school 

community through the provision of pastoral care services. This program is run 

by the company Your Dream.  Amanda is our ‘wellbeing Officer’ and will be 

joining us each Wednesday and Thursday for the remainder of the term. Amanda 

will be focusing on building relationships with our students, and spending time 

teaching some life skills like cooking!  

 

Transition 
As we start term 4, our transition students begin their final term of Transition 

before they start Kindergarten with us in 2023. We welcome Coco to our 2023 

Kindergarten cohort, who joined us for the first time this Wednesday. You 

wouldn’t have known it was her first day, she melded into routine and made 

some wonderful friends. Well done, Coco!  

 

 



CWA 
On Tuesday 18, Lyndhurst Public School came over to share a BBQ lunch with us, 

a play and our annual CWA award presentation. Mrs Hardman spoke to the 

students about this year’s Country of study, Latvia, and about all the wonderful 

things the CWA do and have done for many years. Congratulations to all award 

winners, especially to Amity-Lea, Sophia, Lewis, Kobi, Maddie and Miles, who won 

first place in their sections! Their entries will go onto the next level to be judged 

again. 

The CWA are a wonderful group of ladies, and we love working with them. If you 

are interested in joining the CWA, please contact us and we can pass on some 

information.  

 

 



 



 


